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SCAM WARNING 

There is a SCAM going on, in the valley related to “DISH TV”. Persons wearing shirts with Dish TV 
on them are going door to door. They case your home and come back and rob you.  If this happens 
at your home, call Mesa City Police immediately at 480-644-2211. Don’t let these people or any 
other peddlers in your home.  This was on Channel #5 TV at 5:00 PM, on March 12.  Protect 
yourselves and help others by reporting this or similar activities to the Mesa Police Department 
(480-644-2211) and to Apache Wells Security (480-641-9676). 

 
Parking Lot Closure 

The HOA Parking Lot and part of the Country Club Parking Lot will be closed beginning late on 
Friday, March 22 in preparation for the Classic Car Show on Saturday.  It will reopen after 4:00PM 
on Saturday.  There will be no vehicle parking for Zumba participants other than the instructor.  
The Beauty Salon will have a few spots at the Community Center.  Security will be available to 
shuttle from there.  Access to the Recycling Area will be closed.  Please keep this in mind as you 
make plans for this time frame.   Parking for the Classic Car Show will be in the Softball Parking 
Lot, the Apache Wells Community Church and the side streets.  The Classic Car Show is a FREE 
event for all spectators.       

From President Al Folkins 
At the last Board of Directors meeting the Board reconfirmed a decision of a few weeks ago that we 
will be demolishing and replacing the Fitness Center. We shall pledge the Associations Accounts 
Receivable/Assessments to Choice Financial Group as partial collateral for a $400,000 five-year 
loan. The balance of collateral required will be a $125,000 five-year CD held by Choice Financial 
Group in our name with interest payable to us. 

 
Proposed Bylaws Packet Info 

When you receive the Proposed Bylaws Packet, please note on the yellow sheet: the correct date for 
the Q&A Session is Wednesday, March 27, 7:00PM in the Maricopa Room.  In the instructions for 
voting, the printer did not print the affidavit on the back of the return envelope, so please write 
your name and lot information there as instructed.  Thank you. 

 
Book Signing 

Thursday, March 21, 1:00PM, in the Zuni Room, “Kokopelli: Dream Catchers of an Ancient” 
Author, Don Ensenbach, will be talking about his experiences in researching, organizing 
information, outlining, writing, and preparing for publication, novels concerning Southwestern 
American history.  Come meet the author, get some ideas on writing some of your own stories, and 
learn about some of the work that goes into writing novels.  Please sign up on the Activity bulletin 
board in the HOA lobby so we have an idea as to how many will attend.   
 

SkyMed 
Friday, March 22, 11:00–1:00 PM, in the Navajo Room, will be a 20 minute presentation with 
lunch. No Charge. How many will be joining us? Please sign up on the Activity bulletin board. 
SkyMed Ambulance Membership Program is the only company in the world that transports you to 
your hospital of choice (not just the closest hospital) and returns your stranded vehicles, if you 
suffer a critical illness or injury when traveling.  Canadians have Peace of Mind that they are 
transported home to Canada not just to the “closest appropriate hospital”. 
 

 



CPR and Heimlich Maneuver Class  
Monday, March 25, 1:00PM, in the Zuni Room. The Mesa Fire Department will be teaching this  
one-hour class.  Mannequins will be available for training.  Please sign up on the Activity bulletin 
board so we know how many to expect. 
 

Easter Bonnet Contest and Luncheon 
Tuesday, March 26, 11:30-12:30, in the Gazebo, $2 cash per person. Dress up your bonnet and 
bring a salad large enough for 8 for the luncheon.  Table service and punch will be provided.  Prizes 
will be awarded for the prettiest and the most unique.  Think sun visors, golf hats or whatever type 
of hat you want to decorate.  You must wear a decorated hat to attend.  Men welcome!  Get your 
tickets in the Activities Office (mornings).      
 

Gordy and Debbie Show 
A few tickets are still available for “A TRIBUTE TO GEORGE STRAIT”, Tuesday, March 26, 
7:00PM, in Apache Hall.  They have their state of the art sound and lighting system while 
performing the same show they do in Branson.  Many have seen them in previous seasons 
entertaining at the Gazebo.  Get your seat selection when you buy your tickets in the HOA Activity 
Office, 9-noon, $10 each by March 18, and will be $13 beginning March 19. US checks only. 

 
Hypnosis Class 

Thursday, March 28, 7:00PM, in the Zuni Room, $50 per person.  A minimum of 6 required to 
hold the 1½ hour class. You will go home with a CD. Quit Smoking, Weigh Loss, Improve your Golf 
Game.  Register with a check made out to Pattie Freeman in the Activity Office by March 26.  

 

Easter Dinner Potluck 
Sunday, March 31, serving at 12:30PM, in the Navajo Room. Tickets are $3 per person until noon 
on March 22nd.  Tickets will be $5 per person after March 22nd.  Included will be ham, coffee, cold 
drink and table settings.  If you can volunteer to help out with set-up, clean-up, baking the hams or 
kitchen help, please sign up in the Activity Office when you buy your tickets.   

 
Roundup Delivery 

We have been informed that the Post Office does not want "The Roundup" newspaper placed 
between the mailbox and the red flag on the mailbox. Roundups will only be delivered where 
clothespins or other form of a clip attached with a cord are available. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter.  April’s issue will be the last one delivered for this season. The May 
issue may be picked up at the different locations in the community.  Thank you, Bob & Doris 
Rittmann, Distribution. 

 
Food Drive for United Food Bank 

A friendly competition food drive of 55+ communities is taking place this spring as we clean our 
cupboards out before heading north!!  We came in 4th place last year!!  April 11 has been selected as 
the day for all communities to caravan to the United Food Bank in Mesa with pickup trucks full of 
food.  There is a box in the HOA office for your deposits by April 10. 
 
See the March Roundup or www.ApacheWells.com for more information on events.  
 
 

http://www.apachewells.com/

